
To, 

F. No. 6-1 (2021)-SC 
Government of India 

Ministry of Consumer Affairs, Food and Public Distribution 
Department of Food and Public Distribution 

(Directorate of Sugar & Vegetable Oils) 
Krishi Bhawan, New Delhi. 

Dated:- 8 th March, 2021 

CEOs/MDs of all Sugar Mills. 

Subject:- Timely filling of online P-11 before 10th of every month. 

Sir/Madam, 

It has come to the knowledge of this Department that most of the sugar mills 
are not filling their online P-11 on time, i.e . before 10th of every month. This 
Department has time and again requested all the sugar mills to fill their online P-11 
by the 10th of every month. Inspite of several letters, there are still many sugar mills 
which are filling their online P-11 in the last week of every month. As all the figures 
i.e. stock position, export figures, ethanol figures, etc are used in compilations of 
various weekly, fortnightly and monthly reports in the Directorate; therefore, it gets 
difficult for the Directorate to compile all the data in the last week of every month. 

2. In view of the above, it is requested to fill the Online P-11 for the month of 
February, 2021 by 10th March, 2021 positively. Those mills which are not able to 
fill online P-11 due to some technical issue may contact Statistics/NIC Division of 
this Directorate and hard copy of their online P-11 may be sent on 
sudhir .. yadav50@pic.in so that same could be considered for the compilations of 
various reports of this Directorate. As the current sugar season is going on; 
therefore, it is requested to illl the online P-11 of March, April and May, 2021 by 
3rd of every month. 

3. Since, Government is reviewing progress of export from time to time; mills 
are requested to ensure that performance of exports are mentioned in relevant 
columns (4.3 & 7) of P-11. 

Copy to: 

YourJ fully, 

(Jitender Juyal) 
Joint Director 

Tele: 23097059 

JSMA/NFSCF with the request to advise their member sugar mills for strict 
compliance. 
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